
overall capacity of the system, resulting in 

increased travel time, reduced operational 

flexibility, and increased potential for delays. 

AMTRAK and NCTD plan to increase the 

number of passenger trains along the 

LOSSAN corridor. This project will help to 

(1) meet the expected increase in demand 

for railroad operations through this segment 

of the LOSSAN corridor, (2) enhance railroad 

operational flexibility and schedule reliability, 

(3) accommodate future increases in capacity, 

and (4) achieve a good state of repair in this 

segment of the railroad. 

The Benefits

By adding a second track, the project will 

eliminate the need for trains to sit idle while 

another train passes, thereby increasing 

schedule reliability and reducing delays. The 

increased capacity of the double track also 

will give additional train routing options 

to both train dispatchers and operations 

planners, providing a greater ability to meet 

changing operational requirements on a 

day-to-day basis. 

Corridor Strategy

During the next 20 years, SANDAG plans to 

construct nearly $1 billion in improvements in 

the San Diego County section of the LOSSAN 

corridor, including a primary effort to double 

track the corridor from Orange County to 

Downtown San Diego. To date, slightly 

more than half of the coastal rail corridor is 

double tracked, with an additional 19.2 miles 

in design or under construction. Eventually, 

more than 97 percent of the corridor will 

be double tracked. Other infrastructure 

improvements along the LOSSAN corridor 

include bridge and track replacements, new 

platforms, pedestrian undercrossings, and 

other safety and operational enhancements.

Project Status

The SDRDT Project has obtained environmental 

clearance and is in the final engineering 

phase. Construction is estimated to begin in 

2015 and conclude in 2017.

Project Costs

The project is estimated to cost $82.4 million 

and is fully funded through construction. 

Approximately 18 percent of the project 

is funded by federal sources. SANDAG 

has leveraged that federal funding with 

$68 million from TransNet, the San Diego 

region’s half-cent sales tax for transportation 

improvements.

For More Information

KeepSandiegomoving.com/SdRdT
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